IX. BIBLIOGRAPHY

All Saints Episcopal Church, Fort Lauderdale. https://allsaintsfl.org/our-story/. Accessed May 17, 2020.

Architectural Resources Survey, Sailboat Bend Historic District, City of Fort Lauderdale, Planning and Zoning Department, May 2009 (Revised September 2010). Compiled by Patricia Garbe-Morillo, Merrilyn Rathbun, Delvis D. Anes, Donald D. Johnson, and Rollin Maycumber.

"Auction Sale of Choice Town Lots." The Miami Metropolis. Miami, Florida. March 6, 1911. Page 10.

"Big Lot-Sale." The Miami News. Miami, Florida. January 24, 1912. Page 4.

Brossier, George Duncan. "Fort Lauderdale becomes shipping center for Everglades products." *The Miami News*. Miami, Florida. September 3, 1910. P.9.

Bureau of the Census. Number of Inhabitants, Florida. U.S. Department of Commerce. 1960: 11-9.

"Chamber Group To Seek More Dockage Space." *Fort Lauderdale News.* Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 03 Nov 1938. P. 1.

"Commodore Brook Ranks High Among City's Benefactors." *Fort Lauderdale News.* Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 24 Feb 1956. P. 40.

Crawford, William J. "Harmon Field at West Side School: A Forgotten Legacy." *Broward Legacy*. Broward County Historical Commission. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. Volume 29, No. 1 (2009). P.42-44.

Crinklaw, Don. "Neighborhood's future debated, Residents split on whether Sailboat Bend should keep historic designation." *South Florida Sun Sentinel.* Fort Lauderdale, Florida. August 3, 2014.

Cunningham, Denyse. "The Big Blow: Broward County and the 1926 Hurricane." *Broward Legacy*. Broward County Historical Commission. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. Volume 28, No. 1 (2008). P.2-29.

Davis, H.C. *River Highlands*. Scale 1" = 100'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 10, Page 3. September 1925.

"Decision on District Postponed." *South Florida Sun Sentinel.* Fort Lauderdale, Florida. February 5, 1988. Page 23.

Dillon, Jr., Rodney E. and Joe Knetsch. "Forgotten Pioneer: Legacy of Captain William C. Valentine." *Broward Legacy*. Broward County Historical Commission. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. Volume 17, No. 1-2 (Winter/Spring 1994). P.39-45.

Dillon, Jr., Rodney E. "Legends of Early Broward." *Broward Legacy*. Broward County Historical Commission. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. Volume 10, No. 1-2 (1987).

Drawings and plans prepared by Duany Plater-Zyberk for Masterplan Study of Sailboat Bend, 1989-1990.

Gelernter, Mark. A History of American Architecture. (Hanover and London: University Press of New England) 1999. P.262

Hathaway, Robert K. "The Original Palm Avenue* Swing Bridge (Also known as SW 11th Avenue). *Broward Legacy*. Broward County Historical Commission. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. Volume 28, No. 1 (2008). P.33-39.

Herriott Landers, Helen. "West Side School: 86 Years of Serving Broward County." *Broward Legacy*. Broward County Historical Commission. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. Volume 29, No. 1 (2009). P. 38-41.

Historic Village of Sailboat Bend, Presentation and Documentation, Prepared by Historic District Committee of the Sailboat Bend Civic Association, April 11, 1988.

"How the Most Beautiful Shopping Center Was Built." Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale. 30 January 1955. p.7

Jones, Duane. "A Fish Brought A.H. Brook To Settle in Lauderdale." *The Miami Herald.* Miami, Florida. 23 Feb 1956. P. 28.

Knowlton, A.L. *Town of Fort Lauderdale*. Scale 1" = 200'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 4 (Dade County). 1895.

McAlester, Virginia and Lee. *A Field Guide to American Houses*. Alfred A. Knoff, Inc. New York, New York, 2003.

McGoun, Bill. "A History of Broward County." *Broward Legacy*. Broward County Historical Commission. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. Volume 2, No. 3-4 (1978). P. 15-22.

McLaughlin Engineering Co. *Administrative Facility*. Scale 1" = 200'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 137, Page 19. May 1988.

McLaughlin, J.W. *A Resubdivision of Lots 2-3-4-5 & 6.* Scale 1" = 40'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 25, Page 19. March 1949.

"Modern Grocery Store..." Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 07 Oct 1939. P. 7

Montayne, Carlton. "Monty Says." *The Miami News.* Miami Florida. 19 May 1946. P. 6.

National Register Bulletin: "Historic Residential Suburbs" National Park Service, National Register of Historic Places, Part 3. "The Design of the Suburban Home" p.5

Obituary for Clinton Gamble. South Florida Sun Sentinel. 12 March 1994. p.14.

"Paul Bradley, Architect and Lighthouse Architect Dies at At 91." *Sun-Sentinel.* Fort Lauderdale. 4 February 2014.

Pratt P.E., Charles. *Amended Plat of Subdivision of Block 1.* Scale 1" = 100'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 60 (Dade County). March1911.

Pratt P.E., Charles. *Bryan Place*. Scale 1" = 100'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 60 (Dade County). January 1911.

Pratt P.E., Charles. *Bryan Subdivision Block 7.* Scale 1" = 200'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 29 (Dade County). July 1910.

Pratt P.E., Charles. *Bryan Subdivision Blocks 21 & 22.* Scale 1" = 200'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 29 (Dade County). July 1910.

Pratt P.E., Charles. *Bryan Subdivision Blocks 33 & 64.* Scale 1" = 200'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 29 (Dade County). July 1910.

Pratt P.E., Charles. Bryan Subdivision Block 59. Scale 1" = 100'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 29 (Dade County). July 1910.

Pratt P.E., Charles. *Riverside Addition*. Scale 1" = 200'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 2, Page 14 (Dade County). January 1911.

Pratt P.E., Charles. *Subdivision of Lots 1, 2, 3, & 4*. Scale 1" = 200'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 3, Page 15 (Dade County). December 1910.

Pratt P.E., Charles. Subdivision of Waverly Place. Scale 1" = 100'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 3, Page 15 (Dade County). February 1911.

"River Highlands: A Fairyland of Fruits and Flowers." *The Miami News.* Miami, Florida. 27 Sep 1925. Page 32.

Sailboat Bend Civic Association, Neighborhood Master Plan, May 1988.

Sailboat Bend Historic District Study, Prepared by the Historic District Committee and Land Use/Zoning Subcommittee of the Neighborhood Masterplan Committee of the Sailboat Bend Civic Association, Date c. 1991

Sailboat Bend Historic District, Appendix A, Architectural Prototypes, Photography by Mickie Clark (appears to have been submitted as part of application for historic designation c. 1991).

Sheridan, Terry. "Sailboat Bend Fort Lauderdale Birthplace Reborn." *The Miami Herald.* Miami, Florida. January 13, 1991. Section J, Page 1.

Scott, Patrick. "Early History of Fort Lauderdale." Fort Lauderdale Historical Society Archives. 2018.

Stout, Wesley. "The Beachcomber." *Fort Lauderdale News*. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 12 Aug 1962. Page 12.

Stout, Wesley. "The Beachcomber... Juno's First Resident." Fort Lauderdale News (Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 25 Nov 1966. Page 10.

Stout, Wesley. "Cooley Family Massacre Recreated By Columnist." Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 19 Dec 1971. Page 135.

Stout, Wesley. "The Beachcomber." Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 24 Jan 1961. Page 6.

Stout, Wesley. "The Beachcomber – Back Where it All Started." Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 2 Sep 1955. Page 6.

"The Palm Leaf Fan." Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 30 Sep 1942. Page 5.

University of Miami. https://www.fop.miami.edu/ref-departments/cpd/historical-resources/campus-architects/index.html. Accessed May 5, 2020.

Valentine, W.C. Subdivision of Section 9, Township 50S of Range 42E. Scale 1" = 400'. Fort Lauderdale, Broward County, Florida. Plat Book 1, Page 3 (Dade County). 1898.

Weidling, Philip. "Brook Liked What He Saw - And Stayed." *The Miami Herald.* Miami, Florida. 29 Sep 1963. P. 182.

Welsh, Agnew. "Tabloid Florida History." *The Miami News.* Miami, Florida. May 2, 1922. P. 4.

"William Kolhausen, Pioneer, Found Dead in Lauderdale." *The Miami News.*" 24 Feb 1943. Page 16.

Woolfe, Tao. "Historic-designation battel likely, Sailboat Bend residents set to pitch cause to Lauderdale board." South Florida Sun Sentinel. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. September 15, 1992. Page

"Zone Change Denied Owner By Plan Unit." Fort Lauderdale News. Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 14 Jul 1945. Page 2.